APPROVAL OF AGENDA

DR. LORA STONE

DISCUSSION

I move to approve the agend for today March 24207 UNMGFaculty Assembly meeting

Motion:Floyd Kezele

SecondedYes

DiscussionNone

Voice Vote: Unanimously approved

Motion Carried**Yes**

ACTION APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES

DR. LORA STONE

DISCUSSIO N

I move to approve the inutes from the February I

- 3. Online Course Offerin We are expanding our online course offerings at UNMG and we will discut that further in April and May of this year. Dr. Stone is currently reviewing data on online course offerings and all decisions regarding online course offerings will be besettle data we have collected. We are not looking to replace our classroom courses, but want to make sure we have other ways of addressing the decline in studentenrollment.
- 4. Faculty Assembly Elections for 2018 Dr. Stonereminded faculty to email nominations to Dr. Kamala Sharma by 5:00p.m. on April 2017.Dr. Stone sent out an email to all fatsubn how to make nominations. She reminded facultin attendance today that they must verify with the nominee that the individual iswilling to serve before sending the nomination to Dr. Sharma. As of today, Dr. Stone nominated Robert Galin for the Faculty Assembly president position. He is well-versed in UNM policies has tenure and has ample experience here at UNM The officer positions that faulty can nominate people for include president, vice pesident, treasurer, secretary and three operations coment members at large All nominations must be received by 5:00p.m. on April 17 and then we will hold elections by ballot at our April 21, 2017 Faculty Assembly meeting, which will be Dr. Stone's last presiding meeting as president, a position she had held the past two years.
- Dr. Stone therturned the floor over to Jayme McMahon, Director of Student Affairs.

INFORMATION DIRECTOR OF STUDENT AFFAIRS REPORT JAYME MCMAHON

Director of Student Affairs, Jayme McMahon, provided faculty with the following updates

1. TitleIX Trainings: The Title IX trainings remandatory for students UNM Human Resources ent out a memo to all faculty, staff, and students egarding the trainings

- 3. CampusifrastructurAt convocation, there was an activity in which people were asked to get together in groups and provide ideas on campus infrastructure. Dr. Dayethose ideas collected and will send outan electronic copy of documentsummaizingthose ideas about how we can improve our campus infrastructure going forward.
- Dr. Dyer finished his report by sharing that he will send out a "From the Desk Of" reematiweekthat will include information on an upcoming officer Investmen Opportunities Act funding opportunity. These funds will be availale for students who want to learn and help with a regional survey of people's job aspirations. It is funded by Workforce Development, Partners for Selfance of Navajo Nation and WIOA. Dr. Dyer will do the training and while the students are doing the training and surveys, they will be paid by WIOA to do that. It is a great way for our students to get training and to get revenue simultaneously.
- Dr. Dyer then recognized that Dr. Lora Stone will be taking over occionese development, which is a very important part of us goin forward. This last week, Dr. Dyer met with the new superintendent of Gallup McKinley Shools to discuss the wall credit program. That is one way we can expand D oyem.i

- 5. Faculty Handbook Evaluations chairs are working on the faculty evaluations processed they should let us know more in April.
- 6. Dual creditKen and Jayme atteled a state-wide meeting regarding dual creditThey are still working on this.

A questionwas raised regardingtudent retention and havingounselingoptions available on camputor our students. Data is being collected foemedial classes and theurvey shows that students don't come back because f personal issues. Jayn MacMahon responded that getting SHAC (Student Health and Counseling) on campus was an important first step, but it's not enough. Students aren't always comfortable with the t

already have, we need to be realistabout it. We can talk about how to enhance enrollmentative need to diversify our market and not just serve the market we already have. Dr. Stone agreed that we will look into that and she does not have any expectations that we will see a jump interested due to expanded online course offerings Right now, it is about retaining urrent enrollment. Jayme cautioned that we are not likely going to see a huge surge in online enrollment. This is under AND office, staculty are encouraged totalk with Dean Robertist they have any questions

Dr. Stone next discussed the Dn's search and noted that it has beepostponed. The current Dean is under contract until the end of December 2017. Initially, there was going to be an overlap with the new Dean coming on in Jul 2017, but that is not going to happen now. The Dean's search will happen in fall.

Ann Jarvisthe chair of the dean search committee pared that she received memail from Senior Vice Provost Dr. Carol Parkeannouncing the postponement and the Dr. Dyer agreed to postpone the earch.

Ann does not know the reason it was postponed faculty member wanted to express personal frustration with this postponement because it will likely lead to acaker pool of candidates the search take place halfway through the academic year. A faculty member asked dropped the bit on the last search The facility will be a search the best possible Deanith this postponement Dr. Stone noted hat there are other concerns such as outpublic image issue that may compromise our pastwell Ann Jarvis responded that in the last dean search committee meeting, by brought up the concernregarding the public image issue

Another question was raised regarding the reasons for telexyded searchand who made that decision.

Ann responded that ec 0.0w 7.867 0le t(d)Tj 00.4 (Twpp)8 Tc -0.009 Tw 7.867 0 25.759 0 Td [(b Td [(i)5 i)5 .s Ts

EXCECUTIVE SESSIO N

ACTION ITEM SECTION F REVISIONS DR. LORA STONE

DISCUSSION

After moving to Executive Session, Dr. Stone noted that faculty have had the F80 revisionse timeand that F80 is now up for approvably.

I move topprovetherevised F80 Representation on a dulty Senate and Its Committees policy of the UNM Faculty Handbook.

Move:Dr. Lora Stone
Second:Yes
DiscussionNone
Call the QuestioNone
Voice VoteUnanimously approved
Motion CarriedYes

DISCUSSION AND

ACTION ITEM CURRICULA COMMITTEE DR. MATT MINGUS

DISCUSSION

Dr. Sone turned the floor over to the Curricul@ommittee Chair, DrMatt

DISCUSSION AND ACTION ITEMS

CURRICULA COMMITTEE

DR. MATT MINGUS

DISCUSSION

Matt suggested that the next motion be taken as a BLOC Form B for PENP 175 (Zumba), PENP 180 (Cycling), PENP 181 (Core Training), and PENP 182 (IMarts). Physical Education has only offered topics courses over and over again and called them these other things. They shouldn't be doing that as it is against University policy. So, now they are going to only offer courses that already exist or offer these four courses, which is why they have to be approved. These foursescurrently are not in the course catalog We would be creating these courses so that they would be officiately ided in the catalog and be offered on our campus. The Curricula Committee approved these courses last month with the request of some revisions and those visions have been made. The Curricula Committee now seeks faculty approval of this Bloc Form B.

I move to approve as a bloc the F6omPBNP175 (Zumba), PENBO (Indoor Cycling), PENBP (Core Training) an RENP 182 (Martial Arts)

Motion:Matt Mingus SecondedYes DiscussionNone

Voice Vote: Unanimously approved

Motion carried:es

DISCUSSION ITEM

CURRICULA COMMITTEE

DR. MATT MINGUS

DISCUSSION

Matt completed his reporby noting that the Curricula Committee recently approved a prewgram review instrument to replace the old one. Main campus did not think our previous program review instrument covered every area we needed to cover for accreditationtheo Curricula Committee dopted the main campusprogram review instrument with some changes with things like total credit hours. Because the old instrument was already sent out to programs that have been notified that their review is coming up, the first fective date for new instrument will be fall of 2018. A faculty member equested that the new program review instrument be posted on the Cellty Assembly webpageand Matt agreed to post it. Another question was asked regarding whether almost given to aligning the new program review instrument process with Curriculumo committee and CARC. Matt agreed to talk with Tom Kaus, the CARC chair, about that.

DISCUSSION AND

ACTION ITEMS CONSTITUTION AND BYLAWS COMMITTEE

ROBERT G ALIN

DISCUSSION

Rob Galin reported that as he was reviewing the constitution and bylaws for thety Assistembly he found a number of glitches, so he would like to postpone the approval of the revised UNMG Constitution and Bo h(y)]2 0.48 (c2n)9.2.5 3(9-10.2 (l)-5 > BDC 78.f EMC)]3J ET Qn /TT2 1 Tf 0.027 Tc 18 -0 0 8.04 146.64

the decisions made on data reviously, the bdget review committee for aculty Assembly could serve o the campuswide budget committee

A faculty member suggested that there be 2 formal statements made asking forcampuswide budget review committee and the secondecognizing that we did not get the information that we formally requested. A faculty member asked if the statements could also be sent to Dr. P. Dke Stone noted that she sends statements such as these to the executive terman (Roberts Dr. Dyerand Rick Goshorr). However, Dr. Stone will make sure to CCDr. Carol Parker and Priesent Abdallation main campus Dr. Stone confirmed that there will be 2 memos, but to campuswide budget committee once started should start addressing the childcare center issue.

Another concern was raised regarding our cutting back \$1M that it seems the childcare center may be a place to start Dr. Stone confirmed that theonversation regarding what is a necessity and what is not is already happening but those in the conversation do not always see things in a similar light regarding what